
 

 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 

DATE: February 15, 2017  
 

TO:  Todd Hileman, City Manager 

 

FROM: John Cabrales, Assistant City Manager  
  

SUBJECT: Denton Housing Authority Housing Tax Credit Resolution Issues 

 

 

ISSUE 

The Denton Housing Authority (DHA) has been before council in two recent work session 

discussions to ask the council not to issue any resolutions of support for any housing tax credit 

development applications in Denton, unless the developer and DHA have executed a 

Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) related to the proposed development. These discussions 

have raised several questions with council and below are answers to some of those questions. 

The information was provided by DHA, Denton ISD, Denton County and the Community 

Development Division. There is another council work session discussion scheduled for Feb. 21 

and two germane action items that are resolutions of support for 9% housing tax credit 

development applications. 

 

QUESTIONS 

 

How is the funding from DHA derived from these projects? 

DHA enters into an MOU with a private housing tax credit developer, that among other things 

allows DHA to share in the developer fees and other cash flow that are derived from the sale of 

low income housing tax credits (if awarded) and bond revenues. These developer fees are usually 

deferred over a 15-17 year period. DHA has partnered with private developers on three of the 

eleven tax credit developments in the City. Currently DHA has Pecan Place (1993), Renaissance 

Courts (2004) and The Veranda (2015) (Exhibit 1). 

 

In the MOU agreement for the 150 unit Renaissance Courts, DHA owned the land and negotiated 

to receive 50% of the developer fees and 100% of the cash flow after 10 years. In total DHA has 

received $700,000 in developer fees from this project and has used it to pay asset management 

and loan refinancing fees. Renaissance Courts is expected to complete payment of loan to DHA 

by 2018. DHA does have the right of first refusal to purchase Renaissance Courts at the end of 

the 15 year compliance period, which is estimated to be 2020-21, and will need approximately 

$2 million for this purchase.  

 



 

 
In 2016 DHA entered into an MOU (Exhibit 3) on the 322 unit residential development known 

as The Veranda. As a result of the agreement, DHA will receive 35% of the developer fees and 

50% of the other cash flow. On page 11 of Exhibit 3, there is a breakdown of the annual 

payments to DHA over a 17 year period. For year one of this agreement, DHA received 

approximately $122,500 for developer fees in the FY 2015-16. They will not receive any more 

developer fees until The Veranda reaches “stabilization” or “lease up,” defined by the state as 

90% of the units leased for three consecutive months. When stylization is reached, which is 

estimated to be November 2018, then they can resume collection of a portion of the developer 

fees annually, which are scheduled to end by the tenth year. However, in the tenth year, the cash 

flow payments begin and go until year 17, of which DHA receives 50%. DHA has the right of 

first refusal to purchases the property in year 15, and if they do purchase the property they will 

get 100% of the cash flow.  

 

Of the developer fees received thus far from The Veranda MOU, DHA has used these revenues 

to pay for construction monitoring and other repairs and upgrades at other DHA properties. DHA 

expects to receive additional developer fees in 2018. Some of these fees will be used to go 

towards the purchase of Renaissance Courts and other development opportunities. 

 

What is the funding that DHA is expecting to get for the two 9% tax credit projects? 

DHA has been in MOU discussion with Palladium for the proposed 180 unit Palladium 

development, and with MV Residential for the 120 Reserve at Sherman development. The 

proposed agreements have a 15 to 17 year developer fee and cash flow pay out with the 

following breakdown:. 

 

 Developer = 50% 

 DHA = 35% 

 Historically Underutilized Business (HUB) = 15% (This is a state mandated percentage if 

a HUB is brought on as a partner.) 

 

The two developers want to bring on a HUB as a partner because under the Texas Department of 

Housing & Community Affairs (TDHCA) scoring of housing tax credit applications, the 

developer will get an additional point for having a HUB partner. This will also impact the cash 

flow breakdown to the following. 

 

 Developer 48% 

 DHA 28% 

 HUB 14% 

 Tax Credit Investor 10% 

 

If DHA had land to offer up for these types of developments, then they would be able to 

negotiate a higher percentage of the developer fees or cash flow. For example, the Fort Worth 

Housing Authority (FWHA) has been able to negotiate 50% in developer fees and 50% in cash 

flow because they have used land owned by FWHA for the development. 



 

 
FWHA also has taken advantage of a Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) 

program to convert existing public housing units into Rental Assistance Demonstration (RAD) 

units. Under RAD, Housing Authorities are able to raise substantial amounts of capital to 

rehabilitate or redevelop deteriorating public housing developments. The RAD program operates 

by converting public housing subsidies into Section 8 vouchers that are attached to some of the 

units in the housing tax credit development. Also, the City of Ft Worth has approved a policy 

that all applicants for housing tax credits, partner with the housing authority or another public 

entity, require a percentage of RAD units or supportive housing units, and a minimum of market 

rate units. 

 

Denton Housing Authority does not have or own public housing units so they do not qualify for 

the RAD credits. 

 

How would the 5% funds the DHA mentioned going to United Way be used? How was 5% 

derived? Why not 10%, 50%? 

DHA has a need for programs and services to better improve the lives of the families they serve 

and to foster independence and self-sufficiency. These programs could include financial 

management, budget training, job training, childcare classes, counseling, help with utilities, etc. 

These programs are already available here in Denton, and DHA does not want to duplicate them. 

They also know that a lot of these agencies are losing local, state, and federal funds. However, 

revenues from developer fees could be used to keep families from becoming homeless. For 

example, if a voucher family’s utilities are shut off, DHA is required to terminate them from the 

program, which could result in the family becoming homeless. Funds received from non-federal 

sources, such as developer fees, could be used to pay for utility bill and for other services that 

will help families stay in stable housing. 

 

DHA’s ability to partner with a developer allows them to earn additional revue streams, and not 

just rely on the federal funding.  Their ability to negotiate developer fees and cash flow from 

these types of projects also allows some of these funds to remain here locally. DHA understands 

that partnering with the United Way of Denton County and other non-profits makes sense 

because many of their clients are supported by local non-profit programs and services. An 

amount of 5% of annual revenues was being discussed, because DHA feels that they will need 

most of the funding from these agreements to purchase the development after the 15 years. 

 

They are already partnering with United Way by the providing the land for a new office building 

& community center and United Way in turn will provide space for DHA to use for meetings 

with their clients. DHA is also working with United Way to provide funds for Supportive 

Housing needs in the community. They also already partner with Giving HOPE, Inc. to provide 

funds for a Security Deposit & Application Fee program for clients searching for better housing. 

 

DHA proposes to allocate some of total developer fees ($1,265,000) for their current fiscal year 

(Exhibit 4, page 2) in the following way. 

 $63,250 to United Way agencies that provide services to DHA clients 

 $150,000 to United Way to develop a Pilot Housing Program 



 

 

 $5,000 to Giving Hope for Security Deposit payments 

 $450,000 reserve towards the purchase of Renaissance Courts 

 The remaining balance will be used for DHA operations 

 

Is it true that in the past five years, no new affordable housing built? 

Since 1993, Denton has had eleven housing tax credit developments (see exhibit 1) with the last 

one being 322 multifamily unit development known as The Veranda. The Texas Department of 

Housing & Community Affairs (TDHCA) scores all housing tax credit applications within the 

rules outlined in their Qualified Action Plan (QAP). According to the QAP any housing tax 

credit development proposed in a community, whose population is greater than 100,000, and has 

more than 20 percent Housing Tax Credit Units per capita, shall be considered ineligible unless 

the Governing Body of the municipality passes a resolution of support. In other words, if a city 

has two times or more than the state average of affordable housing units ratio to the total 

household units in a city, then the developer will not get any points towards their application, 

unless they convince the city council to pass a resolution of support.  

 

At one time the City of Denton was over the threshold and resolutions of support were required 

by TDHCA, the City of Denton has been at two times or higher of said state average so we were 

not an attractive community for housing tax credit developers looking to score points on their 

application. However, due to the growth in population in Denton we recently dropped below this 

state average so developers are coming back to Denton to try and build these types of 

developments. 

 

Construction of Housing Tax Credit properties has been only one method used to support 

affordable housing in the Denton community.  Over the past 32 years, the City of Denton has 

supported affordable housing by providing grants and very low-interest loans to low income 

homeowners who would probably not have been able to stay in their homes or may have been in 

a unit that had some significant and possibly dangerous problems.  HUD funding has also been 

used to assist low and moderate-income households to purchase homes by providing funding for 

down payment and closing costs.  Over the years, the City has worked with the Denton 

Affordable Housing Corporation, Habitat for Humanity and Cumberland Presbyterian Children’s 

Home to provide affordable housing either through renovation, purchase and rehabilitation, or 

new construction.  Habitat currently has a funding agreement with the City to build a unit on 

Alexander St. and DAHC has funding to renovate a six-plex on Bolivar Street.  Though HUD 

funding has been reduced significantly in the last few years, the City continues to use the funds 

to support affordable housing in a variety of ways.   

 

Also, the QAP changes each year so developers must locate available land in a qualified census 

tract (QCT) in order to score enough points to receive an award. DHA has submitted pre-

applications in previous years, but could never score enough points, based on the location of the 

land they owned near downtown and in northern Denton. 

 

According to the Census Bureau’s 2015 American Community Survey (ACS), there are a total of 

48,282 “housing units” in Denton. Occupied “Housing units” in Denton are listed at 45,529 and 



 

 
comprise 94.3%. Renter occupied units amount to 23,744 and comprise 52.2% of the occupied 

units (45,529). The ACS also shows an increase in rental households earning $15,000 - $49,000 

from 2010 to 2015. There were 15,098 households in 2010, and 16,654 in 2015 for an increase of 

1,556 households or 10.31%. Employment growth shows demand for 3,937 new rental units over 

the next five years based on a conservative 3.0% annual employment growth estimate. 

 

DHA current voucher holders experience a difficult time locating units to use the voucher, 

especially 1& 2 bedroom units. DHA has 3,000 families on their waiting list. They are expecting 

a reduction in HUD funding and may have to reduce their program from 1536 vouchers/assisted 

families to 1420. 

 

What amount of taxes is the city forgoing for each project? 
It is not known what the value of either the 180 unit Palladium development or the 120 unit 

Reserve at Sherman development will be. However, if we use the value of The Veranda 

development in the financial documents (Exhibit 3) it shows that the cost of the land acquisition 

and building is $47,568,010 million. Because of the developer’s partnership with DHA, this 

development is tax exempt. Had the City been able to collect taxes for this property we estimate 

that had the development been completed for FY 2016-17 the taxes would have been 

approximately $325,051. 

 

Our Building Inspections (BI) Division uses a multiplier from the International code council as a 

way to provide values for different types of buildings. According to BI, they have given The 

Veranda project a multiplier of $107.72 per square foot, which gives the buildings a value of 

$45,953,760. The financials from this agreement estimate the land acquisition costs at 

$2,500,000 so when we add these two together for a total of $48,453,760, which is close to the 

values in the financial documents.  

 

It is important to note that a housing tax credit development only becomes tax exempt when it 

partners with a housing authority. Also, under state law DHA is only allowed to partner with two 

9% developments per year, but it is not limited to the number of partnerships it can have with 4% 

developments. 

 

Financials for DHA 

Some additional financial information was requested from DHA. They have provided us with a 

one page overview of their FY 2016-17 Budget (Exhibit 4), their accountant’s compilation report 

on their balance sheet as of January 31, 2017 (Exhibit 5) and their year-end auditor’s report for 

FY 2014-15 (Exhibit 6), and their negotiation activities with housing tax credit developers 

(Exhibit 7). 

 

DHA’s current budget shows total operating income of $3,643,160. Current budgeted expenses 

are $2,972,949, leaving a net operating income of $670,211. They also receive $11,000,000 in 

Housing Assistance Payments (HAP) funds to distribute annually to landlords, and these are 

restricted to HAP. DHA financial as of January 2016 (Exhibit 5) show the housing authority’s 

assets and liabilities and income statement for the first four months of the fiscal year. Their total 



 

 
assets are $9,056,123. The majority of these assets are restricted (HUD funding) and most of the 

land is tied to the developments. The operating revenues for each program are listed on page 5 

and show operating revenues and expenses for the current fiscal year. 

 

Why do Developers want to work with Housing Authorities? 

Private developers choose to work with local housing authorities in order to better structure their 

deals financially and to have a local connection to the community.  Housing Authority’s bring a 

wealth of community knowledge and experience and can better assist them in going through the 

planning process with the local municipalities. Property and sales tax exemptions allow 

developers to save thousands of dollars for supplies and materials and real estate tax. Sometimes 

these expenses alone can make the business performa unattractive for the development. Also, the 

instability of the current market has lowered the price for the sale of the tax credits, most recently 

from $1.06 to $.85. This means that the revenue from the sale of the credits will be much lower 

than expected, and thus partnering with a housing authority is much more desirable to a 

developer. Housing authorities also bring to the table a waiting list of potential applicants already 

looking for affordable housing and families on the wait list are provided rental opportunities with 

the development before opening it up to the general public. 

 

How are school districts and County allowed input?  

State law does not require applicants for tax credits to get “support” from the schools or the 

county. However, DHA does try to notify and work with the school so that they will know of 

potential population increase in the school in which the development will be located. DHA did 

receive a letter of support from the school superintendent for The Veranda. 

 

Staff did reach out to Denton County and Denton ISD (DISD) to solicit any concerns or input 

regarding the proposed 180 unit Palladium development and the 120 Reserve at Sherman 

development. Denton County Judge Mary Horn stated that she was not in support of the 

developments, and Commissioner Bobbie Mitchell stated that she was in support. DISD is 

supportive of affordable housing and is not opposed to these developments, but they do have 

concerns about the impact that the amount of children that these developments would place in 

their schools. They are also concerned about the impact to some of their programs such as the 

free and reduced lunch and Communities in Schools. As of the drafting of this memo, they had 

not submitted their letter they were drafting for council consideration. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EXHIBIT 1 



TEXAS DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND COMMUNITY AFFAIRS
Inventory of Developments Placed in Service or Under Construction

as of January 26. 2017 Board Meeting

TDHCA #
Program 

Type
Original 
TDHCA# Year 

Board 
Approval Development Name Project Address Project City Project County

Zip 
Code

LIHTC Amt 
Awarded

Total 
Units

LIHTC 
Units

Population 
Served Apt. Phone #

93010 9% HTC 1993 1993 Pecan Place 302 S. Locust St. Denton Denton 76201 $209,406 24 24 Elderly (940) 484-9535

94138 9% HTC 1994 1994 Country Park Apartments 1606 East McKinney St. Denton Denton 76209 $701,222 120 120 General (940) 243-0007

96003 9% HTC 1996 1996 The Waterford at Spencer Oaks 2100 Spencer Rd. Denton Denton 76205 $1,128,301 208 156 General (940) 591-8400

98-02T 4% HTC 1998 1998 Pebblebrook Apartments 191 Dutchess Dr. Denton Denton 76208 $650,859 250 250 General (940) 243-2098

01408 4% HTC 2001 04/26/01 Rosemont @ Pecan Creek (fka Knollw3500 E. McKinney Denton Denton 76205 $932,246 276 276 General (940) 383-9400

01409 4% HTC 2001 04/26/01 Primrose @ Sequoia Park (fka Bluffvie1400 E. University Dr. Denton Denton 76209 $728,563 250 250 General (940) 383-4344

02474 4% HTC 2002 04/10/03 Quail Creek North 3500 Quail Creek Drive Denton Denton 76201 $1,039,028 264 264 General (972) 733-3399

04151 9% HTC 2004 07/28/04 Renaissance Courts* 1224 E. Hickory St. Denton Denton 76205 $993,822 150 120 General (940) 383-3039

05616 4% HTC 05447 2005 09/16/05 Providence Place II 3500 Quail Creek Dr. Denton Denton 76208 $1,071,070 252 252
General/ 
Elderly 972-239-8500

07037 9% HTC 04151 2007 10/12/06 Renaissance Courts 1224 E. Hickory St. Denton Denton 76205 $65,771 0 0 General (940) 383-3039

11248 9% HTC 2011 07/28/11 The Roxton 307 N Loop 288 Denton Denton 76209 $1,362,651 126 122 General (305) 854-7100

15411 4%HTC 2015 12/17/15 The Veranda 2420 E. McKinney Street Denton Denton 76209 $1,666,107 322 322 General (940) 383-3039

Denton Count* 11

2/16/2017 2:00 PM
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EXHIBIT 2 



































 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EXHIBIT 3 





























 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EXHIBIT 4 







 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EXHIBIT 5 













 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EXHIBIT 6 







































































































 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EXHIBIT 7 






